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1.  Pursuant to the provisions of reference (a), Subject, hereinafter referred to as Petitioner, filed 

enclosure (1) with the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board), requesting that his naval 

record be corrected by returning him to the temporarily retired disabled list (TDRL). 

                                               

2.  The Board, consisting of , and , reviewed Petitioner’s 

allegations of error and injustice on 25 July and, pursuant to its regulations, determined that the 

corrective action indicated below should be taken on the available evidence of record.  

Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of the enclosures, relevant portions of 

naval records, and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies. 

 

3.  The Board, having reviewed all the facts of record pertaining to Petitioner’s allegations of 

error and injustice, finds as follows: 

 

     a.  Before applying to this Board, Petitioner exhausted all administrative remedies available 

under existing law and regulations within the Department of the Navy. 

 

     b. The Petitioner enlisted in the Navy and commenced a period of active duty on 13 August 

2009.  On 28 July 2014, the Petitioner was placed on a limited duty status.  On 25 June 2015, the 

Petitioner was placed on the TDRL.  The Petitioner’s medical board documents are not in his 

official military personnel folder (OMPF), and he did not provide copies of them as background 

to his claim.  On 14 May 2020, a representative of Navy Personnel Command (PERS 95) 

emailed the Petitioner explaining there would be delays concerning the administration of the 

TDRL program as a result of the COVID pandemic.  On 13 October 2021, PERS 95 emailed the 

Petitioner stating that he was being administratively removed from TDRL for noncompliance 

and, if he wanted to be evaluation for PDRL, he needed to petition this Board.  The email to the 

Petitioner did not set forth the background of the Petitioner’s noncompliance, nor did the 

Petitioner provide information as to his alleged noncompliance. 

 

     c.  In his petition, the Petitioner requests that he be placed back on the TDRL in accordance 

with the suggestion of PERS 95.  Petitioner contends that “the initial contact attempt went to 

junk email and that he did not find the message until he was contacted by personnel support.  He 

further states that he has the required VA doctor’s notes for PDRL evaluation.” 






